# St. Patrick Parish



# 638 West D Ave, Kingman, KS

#### **NEWCOMERS**

A warm welcome to our parish family. We want to meet you. Please come to the Parish Office to register.

#### **ALL PARISHIONERS**

Please keep us informed of changes in names addresses, phone #'s etc. to update our files.

**WEBSITE:** www.stpatskingman.org **Email:** office@stpatskingman.org

February			
27	Mon	Weekday8:00 a	ım †Gerda Leland
28	Tue	Weekday6:30 J	om †Florence Walter
March			
1	Wed	8:00 a 6:00 g	um †Andrew Mertens om Poor Souls
2	Thu	After Ash Wednesday	
3	Fri	After Ash Wednesday8:00 a	m Living & Deceased of Albert & Alice Clouse
4	Sat	After Ash Wednesday 8:00 a Sunday Vigil 5:00 p	•
5	Sun	FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 8:00 10:00	am People of the Parish am †John Bogner

Pastor:Rev Benjamin ShockeyParish Secretary:Elaine ClouseParish Phone:620-532-5440School Principal:Bob LyallSchool Secretary:Tammi OsnerSchool Phone:620-532-2791

CONFESSIONS Saturdays – 4:00-4:45pm

# St. Patrick School News

Mon, Feb 27-STUCO at KHS

Tue, Feb 28-6<sup>th</sup> Gr Vocation Fair-Hutchinson

Thu, Mar 2-NO Kindergarten Classes
Kindergarten Screening

Fri, Mar 3-NO Kindergarten Classes
Kindergarten Screening

Our mission in life is to become a fully human person who knows and loves God above everything else and reflects this love to others. It is a privilege for St. Patrick Parish to be a part of this mission."

# "I will sing to the Lord who has been bountiful with me, sing psalms to the name of the Lord Most High."

#### **ALTAR SERVERS**

This Week: Trey Bough & Thomas Behring

5:00 pm – Ethyn & Peyton Thimesch

8:00 am – Joseph Leland, Will & Kael McBeth

10:00 am – Justin Powell, Adam Meng, Adrian Schonlau

#### EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION

5:00 pm – Helen Schnittker

8:00 am - Fred Vaughn

10:00 am – Felix Rainosek

#### **LECTORS**

5:00 pm – Marvin Neville

8:00 am – Janice Neville

10:00 am – Audrey Birkenbaugh

#### **GIFT BEARERS**

5:00 pm – Josh & Angie Beck

8:00 am – Bill & Donna Rohlman

10:00 am – Kacie Rohlman, Robin Fischer, Macey Maloney

#### ROSARY LEADERS

5:00 pm – Karen White

8:00 am – Gloria Valadez

10:00 am – Pat Hampel

#### **CANTORS**

5:00 pm – Nichole Kelley

8:00 am – Quiet Mass

10:00 am – Kaitlyn Seiwert, Madelyn Weninger

#### **ORGANISTS**

5:00 pm – Michelle Brady

8:00 am - Quiet Mass

10:00 am - Aidan Hill

#### **USHERS**

5:00 pm – Joe & Elaine Clouse

Gina Fischer, Delbert Osner

8:00 am – Earl Knoblauch, Roger Arensdorf

Ross & Ryan Kinsler

10:00 am – Brianna Bradshaw, Grace DeWeese

Macey Maloney, Andrew Reed

Please consider an hour in the ADORATION CHAPEL. Open hours of adoration: Wednesdays at 2pm, Fridays at 11pm, Midnight (12am). Contact Connie Seiwert at 316-641-1909



## "STEWARDING OUR GIFTS: GO IN PEACE, GLORIFYING THE LORD BY YOUR LIFE."

February 26, 2017 Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time

"...O you of little faith." There aren't many phrases in the Bible that feel like a punch to the gut quite like this one. To be called out by Jesus for a lack of faith is a terrible thought for most of us. In fact, we would likely react in a Peter-like denial if someone suggested our faith were lacking. But when you read today's Gospel, you really can't deny it. We worry. A lot. We worry about what we will eat and where we will live. We worry about caring for ourselves and our families. We work and toil our lives away, trying to meet all of our "needs". Jesus tells us that if we had any faith in God, we wouldn't worry about anything. He tells us that if God provides for the birds and the plants then surely he will also provide for us. That message is not a new one, either. In the first reading, the prophet Isaiah also reminds us that a mother could more easily forget her newborn infant than God could forget about us. So have faith!! As stewards, we are called to be faithful to God. As stewards, we are expected to be grateful for what he provides. As stewards, we must share all He has given us. Therefore, worry is for the insatiable, not for the faithful.

Contributions last Weekend \$12,855.00

Stewardship is the **grateful** response of a Christian disciple, who **recognizes** and **receives** God's gifts and **shares** these gifts in love of God and neighbor!

Liturgy of the Hours (Morning Prayer)

Mondays thru Fridays 7:15 am

Loved ones that have strayed from the Catholic Church?? Come join in prayer every Tuesday before the 6:30 pm Mass. Prayers & rosary start at 5:55 pm.

#### K OF C MEETING

Tuesday, February 28 – 7:30 pm. K of C Hall.

**Lent** begins this week Wednesday, March 1. Masses on *Ash Wednesday* will be offered at 8:00 am and 6:00 pm with distribution of ashes.



Liturgical Assignments Ash Wednesday-6:00 pm Mass

Servers: Benjamin & Andrew Ziegler

**Lector:** Joe Hill



Stations of the Cross Fridays 5:30 pm.

## LENTEN FAST AND ABSTINENCE REGULATIONS

Ash Wednesday & Good Friday are days of FASTING

Catholics, from the **18th birthday** up to the **59th birthday** (the beginning of the 60th year) are obliged to fast, that is, take only one full meal and two lesser meals, with nothing to eat in between meals. Drinking fluids would not be contrary to the practice of fasting.

Ash Wednesday, all Fridays of Lent, including Good Friday, are days of ABSTAINING from meat. All Catholics, beginning with the 14th birthday, are obliged to abstain from eating meat.

People who are unable to practice bodily penance, due to pregnancy, illness, or hard physical labor may choose another form of penance or charity. The Church urges that works of penance be linked to works of charity – for example, using the money saved on less expensive meals or giving up snacks to feed the poor.

## **CYM NEWS**

Next CYM meeting will be Wednesday March 1st. CYM will also be having a breakfast bake sale after the 8 and 10 am masses on Sunday, March 5th to continue fundraising efforts for our philanthropy project, a water well in Nigeria.

March 15 will be our next speaker. Derek Powell will discuss Confession and Forgiveness. Join us at 7:00 in the school library! Refreshments provided!

### St. Patrick Middle School Play

"Curiosity Cat" Friday, March 3, 7:00 pm. Kingman High School. FREE WILL DONATION.

# St. Patrick's 3 and 4 year old preschool and prekindergarten

are now enrolling for the 2017-2018 school year. Students must be 3 or 4 years old by August 31<sup>st</sup> and must be toilet trained. There is a limit of 12 spaces in the 3 year old program and 16 spaces in the 4 year old program. These spaces will be filled on a first come first served basis. Tuition for the 3 year old program is \$50.00 a month, there is no tuition for the 4 year old program due to a grant that covers the costs. There is a \$100 enrollment fee for both classes. Please call 620-532-2791 if you have any questions or would like an enrollment form. We are asking that forms be returned by March 31st so we can plan for the next school year.

# A Servant's Song: A Lenten Evening of Reflection of song and word

Begin Lent reflecting upon Jesus call to us to be a servant to one another and how to be Christ to one another through our giftedness. On Sunday, March 5<sup>th</sup>, the First Sunday of Lent, from 7-8:30pm, Saint Patrick's welcomes Father Ken VanHaverbeke and Sarah [Bogner] and Josh Holthusen for an evening of prayer and reflection in song and word. Father Ken ministers at the diocesan retreat center and Sarah and Josh are recording artists and parents of five boys.

Our evening of reflection will focus upon the music of Josh and Sarah Holthusen and the words of reflection of how to embrace God's gifts by Father VanHaverbeke.

"Josh and Sarah are truly gifted musicians and by sharing their gifts, they have led me and others to a deeper understanding what it means to be a disciple of Jesus. Please come and join us for this evening of reflection! A great way to begin your Lenten journey!"

Father Ken

"Will you let me be your servant? Let me be as Christ to you! Pray that I might have the grace to let you be my servant too!"

### MARK YOUR CALENDAR ST. PATRICK PARISH ANNUAL DINNER Sunday, March 12th

# Thank you

to St. Patrick Parish and Kingman Community for supporting the Trinity High School Cheerleaders on their enchilada sales! Your support is greatly appreciated. The money raised helps send all the cheerleaders to summer camp.

Trinity High School Cheerleaders